

March and April 2021 Update

Its amazing how fast 4 months can fly by. We had the opportunity to make 43 stops in these past 2 months. These stops included scheduled meetings, missions conferences, revivals and drop-ins. God gave us several new supporters and many wonderful love offerings. We even made 2 trips out of state. We experienced our first international dinner as well. I am still working full-time for now, but as the support continues to come in, we can see God opening the door for this to change soon. I have completed all my tests for college and am awaiting word from them as to how or when I will receive my Degree in Theology.

Our boys have really expressed excitement as we go more and more each month. They still wake wondering if we will be going to church each day. They still are enjoying "their job" of passing out our prayer cards and look forward to meeting all the new people, especially the children at each stop we make.

I would like to thank all of you for helping us pray for our calendar to fill. We have truly been blessed in this area. I find myself asking off more and more as the abundance of opportunities roll in. I want to ask that you keep those prayers coming so that we can reach as many churches as possible with the burden we have for Wallace, Idaho.

We are still planning and getting things situated to go to Idaho in July. The car is being serviced and the tires aligned so that when we go out, we will prayerfully have no problems being gone so far for so long. We had a church in our local community that said they will provide us our tracts for the trip. I hope our family can get 2000 of these tracts out to the communities in the areas in and around Wallace. Prior to this stop in Wallace we will be attending a week long church planting conference in Utah. We are so thankful for this opportunity. We will have so many workshops and opportunities to learn all that goes into moving out to the western area and planting a church like we will be doing.

God allowed us to see 2 souls saved in these past 2 months. That is 7 souls since January 1st. My wife and I both celebrated our Salvation Birthdays in April as well. I actually got to celebrate mine in our home Church of Bethany Baptist on Easter. We also celebrated Timothy's 6th birthday in April.

God allowed us to visit a Church plant that was in a store front. We had the opportunity to pray for them and even seen God answer the prayer for them to attain property and a church building for them to continue to grow in. This gave us hope and put excitement in our souls as we pray to see God do something like this for us in Wallace.

In closing I must thank you all. First off the support and love offerings are a real blessing to us. The love we experience at each stop is immeasurable. Most of all the prayers of everyone have been greatly felt. It is the prayers of you all and the support of those that can that will ultimately get us to Wallace.

Love in Christ,
Brother Ray Godfrey
Psalm 119:173